
 On October 26, the STIC 

family and the Catholic 

community of Saowapa Church 

gathered to celebrate the month of 

the Rosary. The evening 

festivities commenced with a 

procession, during which Ajarn 

Suwat Benjatthamatorn carried 

the image of Mama Mary, while 

other attendees walked inside the 

JMB Hall holding lit candles. 

Following the procession, the 

community prayed the Rosary, 

and a mass was celebrated. 

 After the sacred 

observance of the month of the 

Rosary, the attendees proceeded 

to the canteen to enjoy a meal and 

dine together. The entire STIC 

community was filled with joyful 

emotions as they welcomed 

Mama Mary into their home. 
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 On October 9, the gates of 
St. Theresa International College 
swung open to welcome our students 
for the commencement of the second 
semester. Our cherished learners had 
a multitude of exciting stories to 
share. Narratives about their brief 
semestral break echoed, despite the 
nationwide experience of heavy 
rains. Some opted for a staycation to 
savor wonderful and warm moments 
with their loved ones. 

 New groups of classmates 
and lecturers were encountered, and 
the subjects for the second semester 
were introduced. On the opening 
day, lecturers motivated their 
students to strive for excellence in 
the new semester and to persevere in 
their academic pursuits. 

 STIC extended a warm 
welcome to our STICians and 
wished them the very best for this 
semester. 

 On October 21, first-year 

students majoring in Education and 

Airline Business, along with some of 

our foreign students and lecturers, 

embarked on a trip to Ayutthaya 

province. We visited several ancient 

temples and delved into Thai culture 

and history. The temples were 

admired for their beauty of ancient 

Thai architecture by travelers 

exploring the province. 

 During lunchtime, our group 

visited a floating market, enjoyed 

authentic Thai cuisine, and 

purchased many souvenirs. Despite 

the slightly hot weather, it was a very 

enjoyable trip as I learned many new 

things and made new friends. 

By:  Wuttinan Hanbugnkla, Airline Business, Year 1 
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By:  Supawadee Meechai, Education English, Year 1 & Pubet Bunprakhen, Education Mathematics, Year 2 

On Sunday, October 29, 2023, I 

participated in a training session led 

by knowledgeable professors at 

Srinakharinwirot University, 

focusing on the knowledge and 

methods of preventing and 

addressing drug-related problems. In 

groups, student leaders from years 1 

and 2 across different faculties 

collaborated to present ideas about 

drugs, their origins, and effective 

ways to address drug-related issues. 

This group presentation, held in the 

morning, provided valuable 

information to all participants. 

 In the afternoon of the same 

day, the professors conducted 

training sessions that centered on 

developing leadership potential. 

These sessions involved various 

activities designed to showcase 

leadership skills, discipline, and the 

ability to express oneself 

courageously. 

 Our Sunday was spent 

fruitfully attending seminars that 

aimed to shape us into drug-free 

future leaders. 
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 On October 12, a 

formal ceremony was 

conducted at Joseph-Marie 

Building (JMB) to 

commemorate the 7th death 

anniversary of His Majesty 

King Bhumibol Adulyadej 

(October 13, 2016). Several 

administrators, lecturers, and 

students participated in the 

event to express their honor 

and respect for the most 

beloved King of Thailand. 
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 On October 21, 2023, St. 
Theresa International College, 
specifically the Faculty of Nursing, 
organized the project "St. Teresa 
Nurses join together to provide 
public health services on the 
occasion of National Nurses Day." 
The event took place at Sala Bun, 
Prasitwet Temple, Ongkharak 
District, Nakhon Nayok Province, 
from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 The opening ceremony was 
reported by Asst. Prof. Sumitra 
Sitthirit, including the symbolic act 
of lighting incense sticks and candles 
at Khru Thong Noi. Dr. Nipawan 
Rattananon, Deputy Dean for 
Research and Knowledge 
Development, paid homage and 
eulogized during the ceremony. 
Following the opening, the faculty 
and nursing students actively 

engaged in providing health 
screening services to the public. 

 This initiative is a 

continuation of the commitment to 

follow in the footsteps of Her Royal 

Highness Princess Srinagarindra 

Boromarajonani, contributing to the 

promotion of good health for the 

people. 

 On October 19, 2023, St. 
Theresa International College, the 
administration team led by Dr. 
Piyada Wattanasan (College 
President), Ajarn Suwat 
Benjatthamatorn (Vice President for 
Administrative Affairs), and Ajarn 
Vipha Pengsaengiam (Dean, Faculty 
of Nursing), recently received 
stabilization training machines 
designed to prevent falls in the 
elderly. This equipment is an integral 
part of the 'Seniors Don't Fall' project 
and was graciously presented by 

representatives from various 
agencies, including Private 
Yuvanuch Thongdi, Private Jenwit 
Yamarat, Private Charaspim 
Theerlak, and Navy Ekkanangthip, a 
veterinarian from the Senior Wisdom 
Fund Association. 

 Additionally, Khunakwan 
Luengmongkalet (Director of Senior 
Capacity Promotion Group) and 
Khun Natya Chaeng Ubon (Director 
of the Senior Capacity Development 

and Promotion Group) from the 
Department of Senior Affairs, along 
with Mr. Tang Charoen Dy (Director 
of Bung Yi Tho Medical and 
Rehabilitation Center) of Bung Yi 
To Municipality, played pivotal roles 
in this collaborative effort. 

 The college extends its 
sincere gratitude to all participating 
agencies and representatives for their 
valuable contributions to this 
initiative. 
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 On October 30, the Faculty 

of Humanities and Social Sciences 

hosted its annual English language 

development activities, titled “A Day 

2 BE Excellent, An Opportunity 2 

BE 1,” at JMB Hall. In its fifth 

season, the activities included 

Impromptu Essay Writing, English 

to Thai Translation, News Reading, 

Paragraph Reading, Picture Speech 

Presentation, Topic Speech 

Presentation, Vocabulary, Poster 

Making, and Video Making 

Competitions centered around the 

importance and benefits of AI. 

 All HuSo students actively 

participated in these organized 

activities, creating a wonderful 

experience for the entire HuSo 

family. The day was filled with 

shared moments, laughter, talents, 

and knowledge. The activities 

fostered teamwork among HuSo 

students, a value highly emphasized 

by the Faculty of Humanities and 

Social Sciences. Students had the 

opportunity to express their 

creativ3A 

9’ppity, emotions, and various skills 

during each activity. Importantly, 

students from Year 1 to Year 3 had 

the chance to get to know their 

fellow students, bringing happiness 

to both HuSo teachers and students. 

It was a memorable day for all. 

 Additionally, the English 

language development activities 

featured excellent performances 

during a short break. Miss Yadalynn 

Tiwawong (Violinist), Peeranat 

Srimas (Guitarist), and Pamika On-

laaid (Singer) delivered captivating 

performances that amazed the 

audience. 

 The entire afternoon was 

filled with fun, learning, and the 

creation of lasting memories. 

Congratulations to all the winners 

and the TOEIC achievers! A 

heartfelt thank you to all those who 

worked hard to provide our family 

members with a venue to build 

relationships, showcase their skills, 

and create wonderful moments. We 

look forward to seeing everyone 

again in our upcoming season 6, 

with exciting and enjoyable activities 

on the horizon. Stay tuned! 

By:  Yadalynn Tiwawong and Peeranat Srimas, English for Business Communication, Year 3  
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 The recent Knowledge 
Management (KM) event on October 
25, 2023, provided the perfect stage for 
the unveiling of "CollabEd: Fueling 
Excellence with 4D." This topic was 
presented by Omega Rose Palma 
Allanic, representing the Faculty of 
Humanities and Social Sciences. The 
event was attended by Dr. Piyada 
Wattanasan, Faculty Deans, 
administrative officers, and lecturers 
from various faculties. 

 With the theme "Learning 
Management Towards Excellence," 
Ajarn Rose seized the opportunity to 
introduce CollabEd, a condensed 
version of Collaborative Education that 
stands as a significant innovation in the 
field of education. During her 
presentation, she emphasized the 
evolving role of educators, stating, "It’s 
no longer solely about imparting facts 
and figures to students; instead, it’s 
about equipping them with the critical 
thinking, problem-solving, and 
communication skills necessary to excel 
in an increasingly complex and dynamic 
world." 

 The 4D strategy is an 
innovation created by Ajarn Rose, 
which she had the privilege of sharing at 
the event. The following are the steps: 

Decide: Fostering Student Autonomy 

In the "Decide" phase, students are 
entrusted with the autonomy to select 

what they want to learn. This approach 
sparks motivation, engagement, and the 
development of invaluable skills such as 
critical thinking and decision-making. 

Discuss: Nurturing Critical Thinking 

Transitioning to the "Discuss" phase, 
students engage in discussions, 
collaborate, and broaden their horizons. 
This process nurtures critical thinking, 
enhances communication abilities, and 
sharpens research skills. 

Display: Unleashing Creativity 

The "Display" phase encourages 
students to express what they've learned 
in imaginative and creative ways, 
refining their presentation and 
communication skills. 

Discern: Fostering Accountability 

In the "Discern" phase, students are 
actively involved in assessing each 
other’s work, promoting accountability, 
constructive feedback, and a culture of 
continuous improvement. 

 Ajarn Rose emphasized that the 
event was centered around a collective 
mission to pursue excellence in 
education, with the pursuit of excellence 
remaining at the forefront of the College 
mission, ensuring a brighter future for 
both students and educators alike. She 
stated, “In the end, that’s what truly 
matters.” 

 Representatives from various 

faculties also shared their inspiring ideas 
on the following topics: 

• 6 Ways to Approach Your Story 
Telling by Aj. Sittiphun Achiraaripub 
(Faculty of Humanities and Social 
Sciences) 

• Flipped Classroom: Reimagining 
Education Through Active Learning 
by Aj. Praveen Shaju 

• Integrated Business Education 
Model for Breaking Circular 
Economy Barriers by Dr. Abdus Salam 
(Faculty of Business Administration) 

• Work-Integrated Learning 
Concept Using Ten Tasks Teaching 
Model by Asst. Prof Dr. Pongthep Jiraro 

• Project to Improve the Quality of 
Education and Local Development by 
Dr. Nongnuch Suwannaruji, Dr. Panida 
Klosawat, Asst. Prof Kusolwat 
Kongpradit (Faculty of Education) 

• Unlocking Safety with Aloha 
Dispersion Modeling Software, 
Empowering Environmental Risk 
Assessment by Aj .Jishin Jayan 
Thrippunart 

• Protect Yourself from Dangerous 
Monkeypox Outbreak by Dr. Yi Myint 
Swe (Faculty of Public Health) 

The Power of Motivation for Smoking 
Cessation in Youth by Dr. Pitark 
Thongsook (Faculty of Nursing). 

By:  Ajarn Omega Rose Allanic, Lecturer, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences 
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 The country of 
Israel, led by Prime Minister 
Benjamin Netanyahu, 
declared war on Hamas after 
these Palestinian militants 
unexpectedly attacked 
Israel's land, air, and sea, 
resulting in the death of 
more than 1,200 Israelis and 
the taking of some people as 

hostages. 

 In one of his 
speeches, Netanyahu 
declared his intention to 
"crush and destroy" Hamas, 
asserting that "every Hamas 
member is a dead man." 

 Some world leaders 
attempted to persuade both 

involved parties to cease the 
war due to the significant 
loss of innocent civilian lives 
and injuries resulting from 
this tragic conflict. Many 
people are praying for an 
end to this war. 

 Let's continue 
praying for a swift resolution 
to the conflict. 
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 On October 27, over 100 
teachers from the Northeast region of 
Thailand visited our campus for an 
ocular inspection. With the 
assistance of our students, marketing 
team, staff, and administrators, our 
guests were guided to explore 
various areas on our campus to gain 
insights into what our college could 

offer to their recommended or 
referred students. During the visit, 
our students showcased their 
communication skills by sharing 
knowledge and presenting the 
activities that our learners typically 
engage in, aiming for a fulfilling 
academic journey and, of course, 
success. 

 Our students took great pride 
in presenting the college to our 
visitors, and we hope to host more 
teachers in the future. The entire 
STIC family looks forward to 
meeting and welcoming new 
members into our community. 

Photo by Sky News, UK 


